
              

 
 

 

Ref: 17-05 Date issued: 15/12/17 

Subject:   Companies investigated by the GLAA who faced enforcement action 

 

Question(s) asked 

Could you please provide me with information broken down for each of the past 10 years 
on the number of times a year each of the following companies [Information withheld for 
website version] investigated by the GLAA faced enforcement action including an advisory 
letter, a warning letter, a caution, a prosecution, a revoked license, or any other 
enforcement action. Please provide a count for each of these categories. If you are able to 
– please provide information on what the details of each enforcement notice was for (e.g. 

failing to pay holiday pay)  

 

Our Response 

We have examined the list of companies that you have provided and none of the 
companies have faced enforcement action resulting in sanctions including an advisory 
letter, a warning letter, a caution, a prosecution, or a revoked licence in the last 10 years. 
GLAA inspections against our Licensing Standards are only carried out on Labour 
Providers (gangmasters) to check if they are complying with the terms and conditions of 
their licences. The companies you have listed are all labour users – i.e. they are supplied 
and use labour from licensed gangmasters but they do not supply workers themselves. As 
such, none of them would be subject to a Compliance Inspection by the authority as they 

do not hold, nor have they ever held, GLAA licences. 
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